
	ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT 
Fiscal year ending June 30, 2020.



Dear Parishioners,
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We closed fiscal year 2019-2020 during one of the most challenging circumstances our Parish and our generation have endured: as the global pandemic halted our routines and lives, our prayers continue to all those that have lost a loved one and those that have been directly or indirectly impacted by Covid-19. 
Our Parish’s financials also felt the effects of the event, but three main factors helped us to close the period in decent terms and maintain a stable financial footprint: discipline managing cash; significant reduction in operating expenses; and your continuous and prayerful contributions. Highlights:
· Early in February we made a $202,601 principal loan reduction; and we still covered our annual commitment of $233,280.
· The loan balance as of 6/30/20 - $1,370,322.08
· We completed the following capital investment projects: 
· Kitchen remodel project - $401,279.65
· Gutters and soffits on outside of Family Life Center and Education wing - $28,268.20
· Electrical grounding project - $23,342.88
· 2 new HVAC units - $20,176.53
· Family count: 1,947, minimal increase from last year. 
· 40% of registered parishioners contributed to the total contributions.
· Stewardship Collections for the year (July 2019 to Jun 2020): $1,294,744.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Since the beginning of this fiscal year (July 1st) collections are 95% as compared to last year, and we want to prioritize investments for a safe and healthy place to worship. It might be an opportunity to renovate and modernize spaces that have been in operations for more than 20 years. We are evaluating touch-free and sanitary solutions for access (doors), plumbing, faucets, etc. Our expected capital expenditure for the year is $75,000. 
We have seen an increase in the recurrent stewardship with our electronic platform and want to remind you of this simpler and easier method: ststephenbentonville.weshareonline.org. 
Thanks again for your prayerful support. Please Contact our Parish Office with any additional questions.  
Sincerely, 
St. Stephen Catholic Church Financial Committee.  
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